
  
 

 

 

 

 

September 19, 2023 

 

Board Memo 119-2023: Four Surface Transfer Center Closures & RIF Separation Notices 

 

Executive Board, 

 

NAPS HQ has received notices of three Surface Transfer Centers (STC) closing in October 2023. These 

closures are located in Atlanta, Springfield MA, Washington, and Southern California STC’s. There are 

currently twenty (20) non-bargaining employees assigned to the four STC’s that are scheduled for closure. 

 

Non-Bargaining employees will receive a Specific RIF Notice this week with a RIF separation effective dated 

of December 29, 2023. Please see the attached townhall presentation and RIF timeline. 

 

NAPS HQ will work with members being impacted by this Organizational Change to ensure that all 

opportunities for job placement are pursued and that all NAPS members do find a new position prior to the RIF 

implementation date. 

 

 

Thank you, and be safe. 

 

NAPS Headquarters 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF POSTAL SUPERVISORS 
National Headquarters 

1727 KING STREET, SUITE 400 

ALEXANDRIA, VA 22314-2753 

(703) 836-9660 
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